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Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

 

As you can see from the pictures, we are delighted to be in our new room. I want 

to take this opportunity to thank Urai and Tracey Vanxay and Pam Horsman for 

being extremely adaptable and positive about working in the hall. The children 

were amazing and adapted well to working in an open space. Thank you also to 

parents for your support and being positive. All this contributed to it being a good 

learning time for everyone. The reward at the end of all this is an amazing, 

teaching space.   

I believe it is appropriate to mention here, that the fees you pay each year to the 

Catholic Education office, enables us, and other Catholic schools to have 

excellent teaching and learning facilities.  

Reminder: Monday the 19th August the school will be closed as all staff will be 

attending a professional development day off site.  

On the 25th of August our school is responsible for the Parish Mass. It is also the 

day we celebrate the Feast Day of St Pius X with the parish. If you want your child 

to be involved in the liturgy, please contact the school. In the past we have 

encouraged children to wear their cultural costumes, so if 

you wish to do that we would be delighted. We also need 

help with morning tea, not just to bring a plate but also help 

set up, again if you can help please contact the office. Let’s 

make this a memorable occasion for our school and parish.  

God Bless   

Jane Rutherford 
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…..We are in our new classroom!!! 

Francis Sadumiano—Yr 1 

Welcome to St Pius X 



 

 

 

August 

7th August  Middle & Senior School Interviews 

15th August Whole School Mass—Feast of the Assumption 

19th August Teacher Only Day 

25th August Parish Mass for St Pius X 

 

REMINDER 

SCHOOL  

BANKING 

IS COLLECTED BY THE 

CREDIT UNION  

EVERY  

WEDNESDAY. 

 

 

Sunday 28th July 

Rachel Francis 

Savahni Singh 

Mahe 

Wednesday 31st July 

Shaun Paul 

Thursday 1st August 

Ngamaru Moka-Tutahi 

Harry and Henry Tony 

Louise Batirio 

THIS WEEK 

DUFFY FATHER’S Day Assembly  

Friday 30th August at 2.10pm. 
See you there! 

 
What’s happening on 

Last night the BOT 

had their regular 

monthly  meeting. 

Here is a short 

summary of the 

decisions they 

made on your 

behalf. 

 Toured the 

new 

classroom 

 Received a 

report from 

the DP about 

the English 

Curriculum. 

 The BOT 

discussed the 

Curriculum 

Policy 

 The BOT 

passed for 

approval of 

the CRT 

Policies. 

 Passed the 

monthly 

accounts 

 Received the 

mid-year 

assessment 

report form 

the Principal 

 Discussed 

attending 

BOT training 

on 6th 

August. 


